
The General Brock September Newsletter 

Welcome back everyone!  

I hope this message finds you in good health and high spirits. As we gear up for another exciting school 

year, I want to extend a warm and heartfelt welcome to all our returning students and families, as well 

as those who are joining our Bulldog family for the first time. 

The Bulldog spirit runs strong in our hallways, classrooms, and fields, and we can't wait to see it shine 

brightly once again this year. With unwavering determination and resilience, our students have 

overcome numerous challenges, and we are so proud of each and every one of them. 

https://publicboard.ca/
/en/brock/student-parent-handbook.aspx


our school website p

https://icrt-publicboard.esolg.ca/11226206_GECDSB/en/brock/our-staff.aspx


Home and School Communication 
Teachers communicate in a variety of ways: by telephone, using student agendas, EDSBY, Twitter, and 

through the web as well as class newsletters. 

During the day, our staff is busy attending to the needs of students. If you wish to contact your child’s 

teacher, we encourage you to leave them a voicemail with specific instructions on how, and when the 

best time to call back would be. Staff typically respond within 48 hours. If the issue is urgent, please call 

our office staff and provide details of your concern. Our office staff will be happy to assist. 

If you have a concern, please never hesitate to call the school. The vast majority of concerns occur 

because of miscommunication and can be resolved with a simple phone call to the teacher. We want to 

ensure that our families have a positive experience at General Brock. 

We are proud of our students and the work that we do to support them. We deeply appreciate your 

support and know that we are here to support our students and parents. 

 

School Safety  
We take pride in ensuring that our students are safe at General Brock!  As part of our “Safe Welcome”, 

we ask for your help each day so that we can always keep our students safe. 

All schools in Ontario are required to keep their doors locked during the school day. For safety reasons, 

only our students and staff are permitted in the school and on the playground.  If you are dropping off 

items, please label the items and call the office / use the buzzer.  A staff member will be available to 

assist.     

At the end of the day, students who walk home and students who are being picked up will be dismissed 

out their designated doors.  Parents may alternatively wish to meet their children.  Please be patient as 

new routines are being established.  For students in Kindergarten and siblings, there will be an optional 

early pick-up that begins at 2:45 each day when our Kindergarten students are participating in outdoor 

play.  If your child is absent, please ensure that you call the school before 8:35 am. If your child needs to 

leave the school before the end of the day, please ensure that you send a note to your child’s teacher or 

phone the school office—we will greet you at the front doors with your child/ren. The number one way 

you can help decrease the amount of traffic issues is to consider having your child walk to school or take 



we know that we can create an even safer environment for our students!

http://www.edsby.com/help/parents/


electronic devices.  

  

Windsor-Essex County Health Unit 
 “The Windsor-Essex County Health Unit provides a number of health services to school children in 

Windsor and Essex County. Many of these services are provided according to provincial law. If, for any 

reason, you do not wish your child to be involved in health education or health services, please inform 

the school principal in writing as soon as possible.” 

 

Allergies 
We have many students and staff who have life-threatening allergies to peas, eggs, latex, nuts, tree 

nuts and peanuts.  We are also a ‘fragrance free zone’ and do not permit perfume, cologne or other 

fragrances. When exposed to these substances, allergic children can become ‘anaphylactic’ meaning 

that a medical emergency may become imminent. These reactions can be fatal. For some students, 

these foods/scents must be ingested to result in a reaction while the allergy is ‘airborne’ which means 

that the smell alone can result in anaphylaxis. We deeply appreciate your support in doing your best to 

avoid sending these food items to school. Please know staff are trained annually in how to respond to 

students with anaphylaxis. 

 

Student Accident Insurance 
The Greater Essex 



¶ Expenses that are often limited or not covered by private or group insurance plans, or Provincial 

Health Insurance Plans, such as ambulance, private tutoring, counselling, and much more; 

¶ Injury related dental treatment (paid in the 10 years after injury). 

Depending on the plan selected, insurance premiums for children are approximately $20.00 to $40.00.  

A discount may be available for families with 3 or more children. 

For more information or to apply online, please visit Insure My Kids or speak with an Insure my Kids 

Client Service Administrator at 1-800-463-5437.  

https://insuremykids.com/

